
 

 

 

IOPC public interest disclosures 2023/24  

The Independent Office for Police Conduct (IOPC) oversees the police complaints 

system in England and Wales, and investigates the most serious matters relating to 

police conduct. We also share our learning to improve police practices so that everyone 

can have trust and confidence in policing. 

By law we are required to publish information about qualifying disclosures. A qualifying 

disclosure describes a situation in which a police officer or staff member passes on 

information, which they believe is in the public interest, that another police officer or staff 

member is doing, or is likely to do, something wrong or criminal. You can read more 

about qualifying disclosures here. 

Item Information for 2023/24 

Number of qualifying 
disclosures 

78 

Number of qualifying 
disclosures where we took 
further action 

78 

Summary of action taken 

For 61 disclosures, we asked for consent to 

forward the relevant information provided to the 

police force. 

17 disclosures were passed to our Intelligence 

Unit. The unit assessed the information and 

liaised with other teams about whether any action 

should be taken. 

Two of the disclosures resulted in us conducting 

an independent investigation. 

Summary of the impact these 
disclosures had on our ability 
to perform our functions or 
meet our objectives 

No impact 

 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/1998/23/section/1
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/1998/23/section/1

